
ASTHAL PARISH COUNCIL

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD AT 

THE MAYTIME
 TUESDAY 13 FEBRUARY 2018 AT 7.30pm

MINUTES 
Present: Peter Kendall Chairman (PK), Lynne Hughson Vice Chairman (LH), Christopher Allen (CA) and Rita Gunn (RG)
1. MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Council on 7 November 2017 were approved.
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Nicholas Field Johnson (NJF)
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
There was nothing to declare.
4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

a) Parking in Asthal. There has been no response from Highways to the request for kerbing round the Green. The Council felt strongly that wooden bollards, inset by 450mm from the carriageway, would be insufficient to prevent further erosion of the Green by parked cars and kerbing had been used successfully in other parts of the village. It was agreed that Highways would be approached again about kerbing. If the reply was negative then it was agreed that a request for bollards should be made, making clear that the 450mm should be measured from the original edge of the carriageway. Action CA.
CA reported that the OCC arboricultural officer had commented on the poor condition of the May trees on the Green and suggested that if new trees were planted they should be protected by stones. It was agreed that a new, centrally positioned, May tree would be planted possibly to celebrate the end of WWl in November.

It was agreed that when the road markings were in place around the Green that residents should be alerted, by mailshot, to the fact that parking there would be illegal. This should be followed up if necessary by the local PCSO.
b) Speed checks. OCC are happy to supply speed/count radars which are attached to suitable posts. The cost is £100 per site for one week. It was agreed to identify sites in Fordwells, Field Assarts and Asthal Leigh. It was noted that the time period should not correspond to school holidays. Action RG
c) Allotments and Land Registry. Ongoing. LH has an appointment with the solicitor being used by ALMH on 28th February. An estimate of costs will be obtained. Action LH
d) Notice Boards. PK brought the board for Asthal to the meeting. EW and CA will liaise about erecting it. PK will erect the board in Field Assarts.
e) Bench for Field Assarts. PK provided prices for both a metal and wooden slatted bench and a solid wooden bench. It was agreed to purchase the slatted wooden bench costing £365 +VAT, which is a like for like replacement. Action PK
f) Defibrillators. The closing dates for JSP have been acquired:
a) Easter 2018 - from 6am on Friday 30 March 2018 to 6am on Tuesday 3 April 2018

b) May and August 2018 bank holidays - from 6am on the day of a bank holiday until 6am the day after

c) Christmas 2018 - from 6am on Wednesday 19 December 2018 until 6am on Wednesday 2 January 2019
It was agreed to mailshot residents of Worsham with these dates and information about the defibrillators. Action RG
CA reported that the battery life is 4 years or 200 shocks, whichever is sooner. When the battery low indicator comes on there is  approximately one month of use left. The batteries are not rechargeable and currently cost about £150 to replace. This should be budgeted for in the 2020 budget. When a defibrillator was next used it was agreed to acquire spare pads for both. Action CA
g) Standing Orders Amended Standing Orders have been emailed to all councillors
h) LH reported that she had not yet written to our MP to express disappointment with his reply to our letter about pollution of the Windrush. She will liaise with Vaughan Lewis to ensure an informed response. Action LH

5. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Members of the public raised their concerns about the amount of litter being left around the village, particularly in the layby. It was pointed out that any fly-tipping should be reported to WODC, who would remove it.
It was agreed to organise a village litter picking exercise on the weekend of 17-18 March. RG to contact WODC for pickers, gloves and bags. 

It was asked if it were possible to put up No Litter signs. CA will check with Highways and RG with WODC

6. PLANNING MATTERS
a) 17/02955/CND 1 Swan Cottages, Asthall Leigh. Discharge of Conditions 4 and 5 of planning application 17/01277/FUL. Approved

b) 17/01277/FUL  1 Swan Cottages, Asthall Leigh. Non-compliance with condition 1 of planning permission to allow pitched roof. Under consideration.

It was reported that this was subject to appeal on two grounds. Firstly that the original compliance certificate for a mobile dwelling should have been upheld (precedent is quoted) and secondly when planning officers attended for retrospective planning permission they did not see a problem with the pitched roof
a) 18/00190/HHD  Hill Crest, Field Assarts Demolish single storey extension and outbuildings; replace with two storey extension. Under consideration
7. HIGHWAYS

a)  Distribution of salt. EW reported that a further bag of salt, ordered by RG had not been received. RG to pursue and ask if a pallet of small bags could be supplied. It was agreed to ask Richard Murray if some could be stored on his farm. Action RG
8. FINANCE
a) VAT return. It was reported that £849.84 had been reclaimed
b) A Grant from the Transparency Fund of  £1240 has been approved. It was agreed that RG arrange:
Purchase of laptop, software and scanner

Website training

c) The following payments were approved:
Clerk’s Salary


£400
HMRC




£100
Clerk’s Expenses


£135.46
Cotswold Conservation Board
£50

Oxfordshire Carers’ Forum

£45

Thames Valley & Chiltern

Air Ambulance Trust

£45



Volunteer Link-Up


£45



Citizens Advice Bureau

£45

It was also agreed to continue a donation to the Villager of £50. It was further agreed that RG should accompany the donation with a letter asking them to review the once a week service through Asthal since it was often full, having collected in Shipton under Wychwood. It was felt that the latter locationhad access to other bus services whereas Asthal did not.
9.
PARISH ELECTIONS



RG reported on the meeting she had attended at WODC on the subject. Key points were:
a)
Notice of Election published on Tuesday 27 March 2018
b)
Nominations to be delivered BY HAND by 4pm Friday 6 April 2018. Early delivery is recommended since they check the application in your presence to ensure it is accepted.

c)
It is important to have at least a quorum of nominations ( in our case 3) to avoid a further election which would incur significant costs to the parish.

10.
THAMES VALLEY POLICE
Nothing to report
11.
RAF Brize Norton

PK attended a PR event and will attend the Consultation Committee on 27th February. PK is happy to continue this role after his resignation from the Council.
12.
OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (OCC)

NFJ provided the following report:

REPORT TO ASTHALL PARISH COUNCIL FEBRUARY 2018

FROM CLLR NICHOLAS FIELD-JOHNSON 

GENERAL OCC REPORT

COUNCILLOR PRIORITY FUND KEY PART OF BUDGET PROPOSALS

 

A key proposal for the upcoming Oxfordshire County Council Budget is to have a Councillor Priorities Fund – all County Councillors will have a £15k fund each to support parish council Highways needs and community group projects. In addition, the county council is choosing to prioritise children’s social care with £1.9m extra being put in to this service. Overall this means £8.5m is being added to the budget for children’s social care in 2018/19. This follows the central government announcement in late December that it would allow councils to raise council tax by an additional 1% primarily to address financial pressures in children’s social care. Earlier in December the council had proposed a 1.99% Council Tax, with an additional 3% precept for adult social care bringing the total proposed rise to 4.99% the same as last year. The additional 1% that has now been allowed would take the total rise for 2018/19 to 5.99%, with a proposed 2.99 % rise in 2019/20. Other calls on funding include the local government national pay settlement where a total of £2.9m extra is required over 2018/19 (£1.4m) and 2019/20 (£1.5m) for staff pay across all of its services, including employees such as librarians, care workers for vulnerable children and adults, highways staff, trading standards, the Registration Service etc. OCC is able to fund this from reserves over these two years. The Budget proposals go to Full Council on February 13th.

GROWTH DEAL

As detailed in the December report, the Oxfordshire Growth Board* has reached an outline Housing and Growth Agreement (Growth Deal) with Government. This will see an additional £215m of investment over the next five years to build infrastructure, support the delivery of new homes and boost economic productivity across the county. This breaks down as: £30m pa for five years for infrastructure; £60m for affordable homes across the county; and £5m to develop a Joint Statutory Spatial Plan (JSSP). The Board wants the five-year deal to be the first stage in a sustained partnership with Government to secure the ongoing investment needed to deliver properly planned growth and economic development over the coming years. This will support councils to achieve the ambition of 100,000 new homes across the county over the period 2011-2031, as identified through the 2014 countywide Strategic Housing Market Assessment and Local Plans. During the period of development all planning authorities will have their five-year land supply requirement reduced to a three-year land supply with that condition in place for the first three years of the new JSSP. The Growth Deal is coming to the stage that it will soon go through the six councils’ democratic processes to be agreed.

 

*The Oxfordshire Growth Board comprises the six councils: Cherwell District Council, Oxford City Council, Oxfordshire County Council, South Oxfordshire District Council, Vale of White Horse District Council and West Oxfordshire District Council, together with the county’s Local Enterprise Partnership (OxLEP). 

CARILLION: OCC AGREES EXIT DEAL AFTER COMPANY COLLAPSE

OCC has formally terminated its contract with Carillion LGS Limited effective from 1 February 2018, following the collapse of the parent company. This brings forward the already agreed end of the contract set for the end of June 2018. OCC made a net payment of £10.65m to Carillion to cover work already completed as part of the final settlement to end the contract with the company. Carillion provided services on behalf of OCC including school meals and cleaning; maintenance of council buildings; property services, and building work such as school extensions. Carillion staff in OCC’s maintained schools who contracted their services via OCC will be transferred to OCC under staff transfer arrangements known as ‘TUPE’, and services will continue as normal. Services previously provided by Carillion to the county council will continue through a mix of bringing staff in-house (e.g. school meals, cleaning); continuing with suppliers (mainly catering), and working with existing sub-contractors (mainly construction and property services). Like every other Carillion customer, OCC is now working out the most cost-effective way to complete work left unfinished by Carillion. OCC will now take over direct responsibility for commissioning future construction work and service delivery. County council officers are reviewing the uncompleted works under the Carillion contract and talking to sub-contractors about the best way forward. Carillion sub-contractors and suppliers will be financially exposed to the collapse in Oxfordshire, as is happening across the country. OCC is establishing a process to assess, on a case-by-case basis, the impact on companies in the Carillion supply chain involved in providing county council services such as building maintenance.

NEW FUNDING BOOSTS SUPPORT FOR ASYLUM-SEEKING CHILDREN

Extra funding to support unaccompanied asylum-seeking children (UASCs) living in Oxfordshire has been received by the county council. A government grant worth £335,000 has been awarded to help strengthen the support services available to UASCs over the next two years. It is part of a wider national funding announcement of £29million. OCC has the same responsibilities for looking after UASCs arriving in the county as it does for all other children and young people in care. Young asylum-seekers are among the most vulnerable groups in society – often with no connections or family in the UK, little spoken English and having made long and traumatic journeys. The new money is not for covering the cost of care placements themselves, but for additional support to help UASCs adjust to living in the county, and integrate with local communities. The council currently looks after 52 UASCs. These young people have predominantly travelled from Afghanistan, Albania and Eritrea.

SPECIFIC REPORT FOR ASTHALL PARISH COUNCIL

LH raised the problem of clearing the grips, which are becoming increasingly blocked and present a potential flood hazard particularly in Fordwells and Asthal. It was agreed that she would contact NFJ to ask if OCC planned to clear the grips and also to clarify his intended use of the allocation of £15k for parish use. The council wondered if some could be used for grip clearing if OCC had no plans to do so, given that similar money had been given in the past for flood defences.
Action LH

13
WEST OXFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL (WODC)
Nothing to report

14
INFORMATION AVAILABLE

Nothing new

15
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Nothing
16
 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
TBC
Preceded by the Annual Meeting at 7pm


